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Sutherland Report Shows Utah is on the Verge of a Housing Crisis

Restrictive Land-Use Rules Add Hundreds of Millions of Dollars to Housing Costs in Utah 
Salt Lake City, UT – March 29, 2006 – Housing shortages caused by restrictive land-use laws and so-called “smart growth” policies have added $590 million to the cost of buying homes in Utah, in 2005, says a new report from the Sutherland Institute. The report estimates that planning added $18,000 to the cost of median-value homes in the Salt Lake-Ogden area, and $29,000 to home costs in the Provo-Orem area. The report notes that these estimates are conservative and the real numbers could be 25 percent more.
Housing was affordable throughout Utah in 1989, observes the report. But planning restrictions started creating housing shortages in the 1990s. These shortages forced homebuyers to pay a penalty for living in major Utah cities. 

The penalties of planning are far greater than the so-called costs of sprawl, says the report. The most widely cited study of the costs of sprawl estimates that urban-service costs to low-density homes are about $11,000 more per home than to compact neighborhoods.

“How smart is ‘smart growth’ if it makes every home in the city cost $18,000 to $29,000 more so the city can save $11,000 on a few new homes?” asks the report’s author, Randal O’Toole.  O’Toole recommends that cities set user fees and taxes to make sure new development covers its costs and let people make their own choices about where they want to live.
Sutherland Institute President Paul T. Mero said, "Randal O'Toole has labored hard to make a simple point: government regulations significantly increase the cost of Utah homes.  It turns out that so-called 'smart growth' planning isn't very smart after all."

High housing costs can hurt local economies by causing employers to locate elsewhere and forcing workers to make long commutes to other areas with more affordable housing. Land-use restrictions are also regressive because they impose especially large burdens on low-income families while providing windfall profits for wealthy homeowners.

The report recommends that cities and counties leave open space protection to private conservation organizations and revise plans to remove barriers that prevent homebuilders from meeting the demand for new housing. The 48-page report is available for download at http://americandreamcoalition.org/PenaltyUT.pdf.
For more information, contact Katie Christensen, 801-355-1272; email, kchristensen@sutherlandinstitute.org, or Randal O’Toole, (541) 297-6798; email, rot@ti.org.
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An independent, nonprofit public policy group serving Utah since 1995, the Sutherland Institute advocates in behalf of civil society – private, non-governmental institutions comprising the common good.  Bringing innovative and thoughtful ideas to policy makers and fellow citizens, the Institute is constantly pressing for lasting solutions to community problems by transcending politics as usual.  With a primary focus on education, poverty, and family, our work is grounded in the principles of private initiative, 
limited government, and family as the fundamental unit of society.
